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Gretna City Hall Closing Early 

Due to Severe Weather and Power Outages: 

 
GRETNA, LA — Due to severe weather conditions impacting our area and ongoing 

power outages at Gretna City Hall, the building will close at 11:00 AM today, 

Wednesday, May 7. City Hall is scheduled to re-open tomorrow, Thursday, May 8 at 

8:00 AM, weather permitting. 

 

While City Hall operations are suspended, all other city services will continue as normal, 

and city employees remain on duty to monitor and respond to this weather event as 

needed. All other City services will continue operating without interruption throughout 

the duration of this weather event. 

 

In addition, Gretna Mayor’s Court is cancelled for today, May 7, and will resume 

tomorrow, May 8. For questions related to Mayor’s Court, please contact the Gretna 

Clerk of Court at 504-227-7325. 

 

The City of Gretna remains vigilant and is fully prepared to support the needs of the 

community. However, we urge all residents to exercise caution by monitoring your local 

weather authority and avoiding driving on flooded roads to prevent hazardous situations. 

 

For ongoing updates and information, please visit our website www.gretnala.com and 

Facebook page facebook.com/cityofgretna. 

http://www.gretnala.com/

